

# **NEWSLETTER**



#### Dear Parents and Carers.

I hope this newsletter finds you well. It has been another extremely positive week at school. The children continue to fully embrace all our Copnor values, Resilience, Respect and Teamwork. They are also responding extremely well to our new behaviour system that is based upon the very same three values above. Your child may well have already come home clutching one of our new certificates showing you that they have gone over and above throughout the day to show their teachers and peers that they are embracing one of the school values. Congratulations to those children. I know that there will be many more certificates to follow those ones that have already been received.

### **Next Week**

Date	Event
All week	Year 4 Residential to Tile Barn
18 <sup>th</sup>	Whole School Reading in class – 8.35 - 8.55
19 <sup>th</sup>	School Photographer – Years 1,2,3,5 & 6

## Advance Reminder – INSET DAY – Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> September

Please remember that on Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> September, the school is closed to all children for the first of our five INSET Days.

### Reading in class continues...

After a successful start to this new adventure, don't forget that it continues every **Wednesday** between **8.35 am and 8.55 am.** It was lovely to see so many parents and children reading together in school this week. We look forward to welcoming you back in again next week.

### Congratulations to...

Remember we love to hear about and share in the children's successes out of school, as well as in school, so please email us any news that you would like us to share with the school community in one of our newsletters.

## **Golden Child**

I am delighted to share the names of this week's Golden Children they are:

Year Group	Class	Golden Child
1	Adeola	Elliot
	Field	Victoria
	Gravett	Winnie
2	Jenkins	David
	Simmonds	Ivy-Rose
	Stedman	Zachary
3	Adele	Piper
	Murs	India
	Sheeran	Bella
	Elba	Kirsley Rose

4	Rickman	Elliott
	Thompson	Nelly
5	Franklin	Erin
	Hawking	Elijah
	Peake	Tallulah-Rae
6	Berry	Olivia
	Hussain	Robin
	Roots	

The children in KS1 and KS2 have been chosen for their 'Proud Presentation' in all their books.

#### Harvest Festival

Please see the poster below for information about the annual Harvest Collection in association with the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day. Please bring in your donations by Friday 18<sup>th</sup> October 2024.



## The Big Portsmouth Survey 2024

- How can local services best support you and your family?
- What should Portsmouth City Council prioritise when it comes to council spending?
- How can we celebrate Portsmouth's centenary as a city in 2026?

The Big Portsmouth Survey is open but closes at midnight on the **16**<sup>th</sup> **September** so there isn't long for you to share your thoughts with Portsmouth City Council.

All residents aged 16 and over have the opportunity to share your views, so that you can be provided with the most appropriate council and NHS services that people need now and that money can be invested in the things you think are important.

If you'd like help to complete the survey or know someone who would like to take part but who isn't online, call <u>023 9261 6708</u> to take the survey over the phone, or collect a paper survey from your local library, community centre, or ground floor reception at the Civic Offices.

# The Big Portsmouth Survey 6th Edition (research.net)

Thank you for your continued support and I hope that you have a relaxing weekend, the forecast is looking warmer next week after a couple of chilly days this week. Please take care, rest and recuperate ready for another exciting week at Copnor Primary School.

Matt Johnson Headteacher